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 Principal’s Report  
With the end of the school year drawing to a close there are a 

couple things that we need to remind people: 

Students will continue to pursue the goals of Respect              

Responsibility and Pride every day of the school year.                

Students who meet these goals deserve acknowledgement will 

receive acknowledgements over the next few weeks before 

school finishes. 

Our school will continue to conduct valuable, educational lessons during this time and 

we expect all students to attend school every day. Because at Lightning Ridge                 

Central School Every Day Counts. 

It has been an amazing fortnight, we began by acknowledging the conclusion of 13 

years of primary and secondary schooling for our Year 12 2017 group. As expected 

this impressive group of young people presented themselves at the graduation             

function impeccably dressed and with mature and sensible behaviour to match. I was 

very proud of the group and honoured to be able to speak of their many                 

successes and the time and effort that their parents, school and the whole community 

had devoted to the development of these fine young people. 

I was even more impressed after hearing of the range of employment and further  

education that the students will be undertaking in 2018. The range of early University 

entry offers was outstanding proving that Ridge Kids Can Do Anything. 

I was privileged last week to see Hareem Sohail be awarded the Dr Victor Chang  

Medical Research Award for high achievement in Science. Hareem was one of 28 

students from an area which covers most of New South Wales, to have earned this 

prestigious award just goes to prove that Ridge Kids Can Do Anything!  When we            

arrived at Dubbo Senior High School we were greeted by DSHS Year 11 students. 

One of whom was our own ex-student Swastika Sharma who is now a student leader 

in her new school. At the commencement of the ceremony an Acknowledgement Of 

Country was given and we were delighted to see it was another of our own                         

ex-students Tiana McBride who had been chosen from thousands of students in   

Dubbo to conduct this important ritual.  

I was then able to see the excellence of Lightning Ridge students by watching the 

three groups of dancers who performed in the 2018 schools spectacular, and it truly 

was spectacular! Lots of hard work and practice came together on the night in a              

wonderfully stunning performance. The show will be televised on Channel 7 is on                  

Saturday, 9 December. If you have the opportunity, please tune in as it well worth 

watching. Every week we prove that Ridge Kids Can Do Anything.  

You are invited to attend our annual Presentation Assembly, 9am Friday 8th                     

December to witness the range of excellence achieved by Lightning Ridge students. 

2017 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

RIDGE KIDS CAN DO ANYTHING !!! 

 
Last day 
of Term 4 
Fri 15th Dec 

Year 6 Farewell 
Thurs 7th Dec 

Opal Dance Works 
Concert 
Sat 9th Dec 

Carols by Candlelight 
Fri 8th Dec 

2018 First Day Back 
Tues 6th Feb 2018 

Presentation Day 
Fri 8th Dec 

Stage 3 Pool Party 
Tue 12h Dec 

Secondary Opal      
Award Excursion 

Wed 6th Dec 

K-6 Merit Assembly 
Mon 4th Dec 

Primary Opal Award 
Pool Party 
Wed 13th Dec 
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Principals report continued.. 

Don’t forget that Christmas Carols will also be held at 7:30pm, Friday 8th December and that this year a             
barbecue will be held by Lightning Ridge Rotary if you’d like to have a meal during the evening. 

 

Visitors to school – Ex - Students  

Schools, in other places, enrol students from Lightning Ridge but stop their learning days or even weeks earlier 
than our students. When these students come back to town they are not able to come into our school and      
disrupt the learning of others. If Ex-students wish to come into our school to visit their friends, who are            
continuing to learn, they can only be at the school during recess and lunch time and must sign in as a visitor to 
the school and wear the visitor’s badge while on school grounds. They must leave the school at the end of re-
cess or lunch and not proceed to any out of bounds areas or classrooms.  

The school retains the right to refuse entry to any person. 

If you would like to discuss anything mentioned in this newsletter or any other matters please feel free to come 
in and have a chat. Parents and community members are always welcome however; it is wise to make an              
appointment beforehand to avoid having to wait.  

  

 

 

During the last fortnight four Year 8 students participated in an ASPIRE camp held in Sydney. 

The  ASPIRE trip is designed to encourage boys and girls from the bush to go to University - 

thanks to Mr Maclean for supervising the students at the camp and on the long trip to and from 

Sydney. 

Science students have been participating in field trips around school and other locations close 

to school. They are developing their observation and recording skills. This provided students with some hands on  

activities -  thanks to Ms Campbell for her organisation.  

 

During the next two weeks students will continue their learning in classes up until Friday 15th December.            

There are some reward trips planned for those students who have reached their OPAL award.                              

Students in Year 12 have been working with Mrs Adamthwaite to develop effective time management and study 

skills. It is all systems go for learning at LRCS! 

 

It is pleasing to see so many students consistently arriving on time and in uniform, they really show pride in 

themselves and in their school. Laptops are continued to be used in classes, the LEXIA reading program has been 

especially beneficial to our  students in just a short time we have recorded some amazing improvements in our 

students reading ability. LEXIA can be accessed at home if you have internet access-it would be wonderful if 

parents encouraged their children to use LEXIA during the school holidays. 

 

Primary and Secondary reports will be available for Parents to collect after Presentation Day, Friday, 8th 

December. Reports will be handed out under the Senior Cola (outside school gym). 

If you are collecting reports for another parent, written permission must first be provided. Reports not collected on 

the day will be mailed to the address the school has on record. 

Kindergarten reports will be available after Presentation Day in the  Kindergarten classrooms. Again, if you are 

collecting reports for an another parent written permission must first be provided. 

If you would like a parent/teacher interview please inform the staff member handing out the reports or phone the 

school to make an appointment on 0268 290 511. 

Deputy Principal’s Report  



 

 

Primary Student of the Week 

Term 4  Week  8 

Michelle Kranz   S1B 

Primary Student of the Week 

Term 4  Week  8 

Kyol Mason-Vieira   S3N 

Kyol is a polite and friendly student. He is always trying to complete his work 

to a quality standard. He is happy to help others if they need help and is ready 

with a smile and a kind word when you speak with him. Congratulations Kyol! 

Secondary Student of the Week  

Term 4  Week 7 

Annika Thompson Year 7 

 

 

Annika is a thoughtful, hard-working and responsible student who always gives 
her best in class. Her attendance is excellent, she takes pride in wearing her 
school uniform and she always arrives with all her equipment and a "ready to 
learn" attitude. Annika completes her assessment tasks to the best of her   
ability and seeks feedback from her teachers; this is a quality that will help her 
to further develop her academic skills in the future. This has been a great year 
for Annika: well done! 

Michelle is a quiet member of the class who always applies herself in all areas 

of her schooling. She always follows our PBL goals and school  values. 

Congratulation Michelle!! 

Ezeikal is a kind and thoughtful student who has demonstrated a fantastic          
attitude towards his learning this semester. He has worked hard to follow the turtle 
goals both inside and outside of the classroom and has participated in all       
school-based activities with enthusiasm. Ezeikal is very considerate and always 
finds time to help his teacher and his peers. S2O have been lucky to have a friend 
like Ezeikal in our class this year. Well done, Ezeikal! 

Primary Student of the Week 

Term 4  Week 7 

Ezeikal McBride   S2O 



 

 

 

 

We had a lovely visit and delivery of good quality second hand books by “Books  4 Outback’ recently. This group 

has books donated to them and they then do a road trip to outback schools delivering their books. We let       

students choose a book and suggested they share it with at least 4 other people. Students were excited. It     

reminded me a bit of when we used to receive Books in Homes. I love that we are thought of by those in 

“civilisation’ and  that our kids appreciate the books. 

Lennie Frail Jr came to me with a book that he was reading and really enjoying and he had found a mistake in it. 

The book included a code and there was definitely an error as when we read the translation it did not make 

sense. I  contacted the publisher of the book and they asked for an email to be sent with details of the error.   

Lennie is going to email the publisher with the help of his dad (Lennie Frail Snr) who was also reading the book 

with his son. A  delightful story in itself! I will let you know the outcome but it is so important to read over your 

work and make sure it makes sense. I have been working on editing in my lessons this term and I am excited to 

think a   student thought it important enough to come and find me in a meeting before school and  let me know of 

an error in a book. Please  encourage your kids to work on getting their writing as good as they can make it and 

this will be a skill that carries throughout life.  

Library News 



 

 

 It is time to start looking for those books that are  still at home. We do not allow borrowing after Week 8 but as 

you probably know the town library is great. I love visiting the town library and seeing your kids there. 

The LRCS Reading Challenge finishes on Thursday 30th November and we will have the celebration party for 

those who have participated on Monday 4th December. The Christmas party is always fun. Kerrieanne excels 

with the party food and we have very special certificates to present. 

The Library Turtle Draw winners have recently been: 

 

This will be my last newsletter for the term. It’s been a wonderful year and I am happy to be doing what I am 

doing. LRCS is a great working environment and we are fortunate to have funding and opportunities to provide 

exciting things for your kids. Our library provides what many others cannot and having Kerrieanne here is also 

an extra positive in the running of the library.  

I wish you a wonderful break from school, routines and special times doing what you love with your kids over 

Christmas and the school holidays . 

Penny Fahey 

Week 6 

ES1          Mary Boehm Joeys  

Stage 1     Sara-Jayne Smith S1D  

Stage 2     Finn Sisa S2O  

Stage 3     Kyol Mason-Viera S3N  

Week 5 

ES1           Amy Charty Joeys  

Stage 1     Sara-Jayne Smith S1D  

Stage 2     Mattie-Lee Seaton S2O  

Stage 3     Rianna Haverhoek S3B  

Week 7 

ES1          Meerab Akbar Joeys  

Stage 1     Tekoha Lasalosi S1D  

Stage 2      Destiny Seaton S2H  

Stage 3      Kirra Scott S3B  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Hareem 

Victor Chang award 

“ We should, as a country, 

spend more money in                        

cardiovascular research” 

Research in Australia is grossly 

under-funded compared to other 

western countries.  

   

  Victor Chang  

  1936-1991 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

  S6 Design and Technology  
Design Technology students are to be congratulated on the completion 

of the major works and folios. The students and Mr Markham spent 

many long hours in the workshop after hours to ensure that all jobs 

were completed and looking there best for marking. Students followed 



 

 



 

 

 

CALLING FOR NOMINATIONS FOR AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 
 

HELP US RECOGNISE AND CELEBRATE THE ACHIEVEMENTS OF MANY IN OUR  COMMUNITY 

 

Walgett Shire Council is now calling for Nominations for the 2018 Australia Day Awards. This is an opportunity to recognise 

someone you know for all their hard work and who makes a significant  contribution to the Walgett Shire community.  

Mayor Ian Woodcock said “the awards are a great way to recognise the efforts of people and organisations from across the   

community who contribute to making our shire a wonderful place to live, work and play. We are fortunate to have so many   

people in the Shire who find the time to go above and beyond to enrich the lives of others. If this sounds like someone you 

know then I’d strongly encourage you to nominate them in the relevant category so they can be considered for an Australia Day 

award”. 

“While there can only be one winner in each category, it's a wonderful experience for the nominees to be acknowledged and 

thanked by Council on behalf of the wider community for their efforts." 

 

The award categories are:  

Citizen of the Year (aged 26yrs or over) 

Young Citizen (Under 25 years) 

Sports Achievement of the Year 

Community Event of the Year 

 

The awards will be announced at the Australia Day Celebrations on Friday 26 January 2018 at the Walgett Sporting Club and 

everyone is welcome. 

Nomination forms for the 2018 Australia Day Awards are available from the Shire Office or from  Council’s website and must 

be submitted to Council. 

For further information please contact Council’s administration on 02 6828 1399.  

2018 Swimming Carnival 

Our school swimming carnival has a very crowded program and as such we often run out of time for some events, 
mainly relays. In addition, it places some undue stress on competitors and staff throughout the day.  
Next year we are trialling a new idea to alleviate this. We will be holding the carnival over two days, Monday the 12

th
 

February (long distance events) and Friday the 16
th
 February (regular carnival). 

 
Long Distance Carnival – Monday the 12

th
 February  

The carnival is open to primary and secondary competitors in the following events: 
100m Freestyle 
100m Backstroke 
100m Breaststroke 
100M Butterfly 
200m freestyle 
200m Individual Medley 
400m Freestyle 
Notes have been given to students who have shown interest in competing in these events. Students may nominate 
for any/all of these events to attend. Only those students who have returned a completed nomination form will be  
eligible to attend this carnival. Please return these as soon as possible.  
 
School Carnival – Friday 16

th
 February 

This carnival will involve all other events from the swimming program (50m) and all students are encouraged to     
attend and compete.  
Please note that primary 50m freestyle events are the only age based events. Breaststroke, backstroke and 
butterfly are grouped as follows; 
Junior primary - 8, 9 and 10 year olds 
11 year olds  
Senior primary – 12 and 13 year olds 
Parents are most welcome to join us on either or both days. Please free to contact me via the school should have 
any questions.  
 



 

 

 



 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning 

Ridge area. The name of the language and   

Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region.   

Yuwaalaraay is connected linguistically to                         

Gamilaraay, the language of the Gamilaroi/

Kamilaroi people.  

The language area extends across north west 

NSW on the Barwon River into south west 

Queensland along the Narran, Culgoa and 

Balonne Rivers. This area takes in the                     

communities of Hebel, Dirranbandi, and                        

St George,  extending south towards Goodooga, 

Walgett, Lightning Ridge and Collarenebri.  

Yuwaalaraay  

Word of the Week                 

 

buumadhayaa (fox) 



 

 

Active Kids Rebate program 

 

What is the Active Kids Rebate program? 

The NSW Government will provide a rebate through a voucher system to parents/guardians of school en-

rolled children. The $100 voucher can be used for registration and participation costs for sport and fitness 

activities. 

The initiative will reduce the barriers to participation and help change the physical activity behaviours of 

children and young people in NSW. The majority of children and adolescents in NSW are not meeting the 

daily recommended levels of physical activity. In 2015, more than 1 in 5 children in NSW was overweight 

or obese. 

Who is eligible to claim the voucher? 

Every family in NSW with a child enrolled in school from Kindergarten to year 12 will be eligible for the 

Active Kids Rebate. It will not be means tested and one voucher will be available for every child in the 

family annually over the next four years. There will be no limits on the number of applications per family, 

as long as every child is enrolled in school. 

What can the voucher be used for? 

The voucher can be used for registration or membership fees for after-school, weekend sport and struc-

tured physical activity programs, including swimming lessons, from a wide range of providers. The vouch-

ers will be redeemable through approved sport, fitness and physical activity providers upon registration. 

Who will administer the program? 

The Office of Sport will work in partnership with Treasury and Service NSW to implement the systems 

required to enable families to access their voucher through an on-line process. The Office of Sport will 

work closely with approved sport, fitness and physical activity providers to support the largely volunteer 

workforce in implementing streamlined systems to allow users to redeem their vouchers upon registration. 

When will the program be introduced?  

From January 2018 families will be able to claim their voucher/s online from the NSW Government. 

Where can I find more information? 

Applications will be facilitated by the Office of Sport. More information will be available on the website 

as the program details are further developed www.sport.nsw.gov.au/activekids 

 

http://www.sport.nsw.gov.au/activekids


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Rotary 300 Club 

$50 per ticket 

1st prize $5,000 

3 draws of $500 

10 draws of $100 

Tickets can be purchased from the School’s Office 

or by contacting 0407 392 778 

Only 300 tickets will be sold,                   

Be quick and grab yours today! 

 

All proceeds will benefit the youth of Lightning Ridge 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

As this will be the last Canteen newsletter for Term 4, 2017, I would like to thank all Canteen cus-
tomers for another very busy year!  

XMAS TREATS 

Xmas treats will be available from Tuesday 12
th
 December until sold out! They will be available to 

buy over counter or ordered,  recess and lunch. 

Xmas Chocolate brownie puddings - $1.00 each! 
Raspberry jelly icecream bowls   -$1.00 each! 

A reminder of treats will be placed in Canteen baskets and at the 
Canteen! 

 

Please note that the Canteen will be opened until the last day of Term 4, 15
th
 December, 2017.    

 

I would like to wish all students and staff a very happy xmas and new year!! 

Thankyou, 

Susan Chapman 

CANTEEN  NEWSLETTER 

 

THIS FORTNIGHT’S PBL FOCUS  

 Arrive at your class on time. 

 Wait for your teacher's instructions before entering or leaving the classroom. 

 Always ask for an OCA if you need to leave your classroom. 

 Remember: "In class and ready to learn". 

Be a Respectful, Responsible  and Proud 

Learner by Right Place, Right Time 



 

 

  


